
Full Notice  

 

 FULL NOTICE OF INTENT TO AMEND ADMINISTRATIVE RULES  

 

TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota Board of Addiction Counselor Examiners (P.O. Box 

1053 Bismarck, ND 58502) will hold a public hearing to address proposed amendments of N.D. 

Admin. Code sections 4.5-02.1-01, 4.5-02.1-02, 4.5-02.1-03, 4.5-02.1-04, and 4.5-02.1-05 at 

9:00a.m on Monday, December 16, 2024, at Sky Commons, second floor of the Civic Center 

207 4th Street North Fargo, ND 58102. The purpose of the proposed amendment is amend 

Administrative Rules relating to revising the licensing, training, Academic, and examination rules 

set forth in 4.5-02.1-01; The proposed amendments address(es) to clarify the Continuing 

Education requirements specified in 4.5-02.1-02; To adjust the Clinical Training Provisions 

4.5-02.1-04; To clarify the specialties registration criteria outlined in 4.5-02.1-04; and to revise 

the professional conduct standards established in 4.5-02.1-05.  

The proposed amendment is not expected to have an impact on the regulated 

community in excess of $50,000.  

The proposed rules may be reviewed at the office of North Dakota Board of Addiction 

Counselors, or at www.ndbace.org. A copy of the proposed rules and/or a regulatory analysis 

may be requested by writing the above address, e-mailing board@ndbace.org or calling 

701-805-5244. Written or oral comments on the proposed rules sent to the above address or 

telephone number and received by December 27, 2024 will be fully considered.  

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance 

relating to a disability, please contact the North Dakota Board of Addiction Counselor Examiners 

at the above telephone number or address at least 10 (ten) days prior to the public hearing. 

Dated this 4th day of November, 2024. Jeremy Traen 


